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Emergency Position Indicating Radio Beacons, EPIRBs, are for use in maritime 
applications. They transmit a digital identification code on 406 MHz and a low-power 
"homing" signal on 121.5 MHz. 

Every approved (i.e., accepted by the FCC) EPIRB is tested during its approval process 
using a battery, or batteries, specified by the manufacturer. Approved EPIRBs come 
with a user's manual which describes battery maintenance and replacement 
procedures. In order for the EPIRB to remain within the conditions of its approval, the 
manufacturer's instructions in the user's manual must be adhered to. To ensure that 
replacement batteries are of the same type with which the EPIRB was approved, and 
are correctly installed, manufacturers typically specify that battery replacements only be 
done by the manufacturer or a manufacturer-approved shop. Any modification or 
changes to an EPIRB must be made in accordance with the manufacturer.  

The use of alternative replacement parts or batteries is prohibited and may prevent the 
device from meeting lifesaving requirements. The Coast Guard strongly reminds EPIRB 
owners and servicing facilities to be aware of the compliance implications and potential 
for equipment failure stemming from any EPIRB modification or unauthorized battery 
replacement. 

 

 


